
Questions related to residential gutter concern on Fairway    April 26,2021 

1. How many Board members have visited the site? 

2. Is this a hazard?   

3. Is it a liability for the District?  

4. Is it a liability for the property owner? 

5. Is it an ongoing erosion issue? Settling of gutter? 

6. The cost to remove and replace the gutter is $10,200 by his contractor, do you want to 
proceed with total replacement at this property?  

7. What alternate solutions make sense if replacement is not warranted? 

8. District funding for any work would be from the street maintenance fund currently at 
$35,000.  

9. No permit is required from El Dorado County Building Services for driveway flat work and 
County DOT requirements do not apply to non-county maintained roads, like ours. 

 Is it time to create a review/permit process for the District for driveway work?  Would this 
help? 

 


